University High School

Finance Subcommittee Meeting Minutes
April 5, 2017; 3:00 pm
Present:   George Youngerman, Nicole Hamilton (via phone), Kirsten Randolph-Zamora, Lorraine Blackmon, Madison Manly (via phone)
1. Approval of the Agenda: 

1.1.  Approved 
2. Call to the Audience:
2.1.   Quinn Mark, student, to present JSA request. 
3. Discussion and Action Items:
3.1. Quinn Mark presented grant request from Junior Statesmen of America (JSA) club, requesting $1,000 to help fund the cost for members to attend the upcoming statewide convention in Phoenix later in April.  Thirty-three students will be attending.  This convention provides an opportunity to learn about the legislative process.  Students have conducted numerous fund-raising activities to support this event.
3.1.1. The Finance Subcommittee recommends approval of $1,000 for JSA club attendance at the State convention.
3.2. The subcommittee reviewed year-to-date expenditures of undesignated tax credit monies. The available balance should be approximately $31K, however, the account shows a higher balance.  Several large items, approved earlier by the School Council, have yet to be processed.  There was discussion around whether or not requestors fully understand the process.  Veronica in the Finance Office will not process requests without a quote and approval for the expenditure (as documented in posted School Council minutes). 
3.2.1. George Youngerman took an action to create step-by-step process instructions which can be shared with the School Council.
3.3. Per School Council policy, subcommittee discussed extra duty stipends.   
3.3.1. The Finance Subcommittee recommends approval of $10,333.35 of extra duty stipends from undesignated tax credit funds. It is recommended that the School Council have the same number of stipends for SY 2017-18 as this current school year. 
3.4. Per School Council policy, subcommittee discussed requirement to prepare and distribute a financial needs assessment to support the Strategic Plan for 2017-18 school year.  There was a discussion about the progress that has been made in the current year to address needs raised in the 2016-17 assessment.  The Subcommittee discussed what process should be followed for this year’s assessment and how it is important to communicate to stakeholders the actions that have been taken or the progress that has been made as a result of the assessment.
3.4.1.  The Finance Subcommittee recommends adoption of the attached 2017-18 Needs Assessment, to be distributed to Staff and Faculty (through Department Chairs), with responses due before the end of the school year.  The Subcommittee will meet to analyze results and present findings at the August School Council meeting.  Attached is a copy of the measures which were achieved for this school year.
3.5. Open Discussion:   Subcommittee acknowledged there was an emergency request from Dr. Tom Tobin for Science Olympiad, based on the team’s recent success at the science competition.  Since the request was not submitted to the Finance Subcommittee in time for their consideration, the proposal will be discussed as an agenda item at the full School Council meeting on Tuesday, April 11, 2017.
4. Reminders:
4.1. Finance Subcommittee meeting time and place will be posted 24 hours in advance.  Attendance and minutes will be submitted to a Finance Subcommittee officer prior to the next meeting.
4.2. Please observe proper decorum and schedule your time to be able to attend the entire Subcommittee meeting. Each meeting should last 60 minutes and will be adjourned by 4:00 PM.  A quorum, your time, and your participation are valued assets of the UHS Finance Subcommittee. 
5. Adjournment

